Public Notice

Joint 401 WQC for dredging and Chapter 91 Public Notice: April 22, 2003

Pursuant to 33 U.S.C. 1341 and M.G.L. c. §43, notice is given of a 401 Water Quality Certification (WQC) dredging application for Periodic maintenance dredging at Salt Pond outlet by BRP WP 07,08,09. Gui Rev. 7/01 and M.G.L. Chapter 91, 310 CMR 9.00 Dredge Permit application for Town of Falmouth, 59 Town Hall Square, Falmouth, MA 02540 on Surf Drive in Falmouth for periodic maintenance dredging, the proposed project has been determined to be water-dependent pursuant to 310 CMR 9.12(2)(a). Additional information about this project may be obtained from Town of Falmouth Engineering Division, attention Raymond C. Young Town Surveyor, 59 Town Hall Square, Falmouth, MA 02540 phone 508 548 7611 extension 431.

Written comments on the 401 WQC must be sent within twenty-one (21) days of this notice to:

Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Wetlands and Waterways

1 Winter Street

Boston, MA 02108

(617)-292-5695

Written comments on the Chapter 91 Dredge Permit must be sent within fifteen, (15) days of this notice to:

DEP Southeast Region

20 Riverside Drive

Lakeville, MA 02347

(508)-946-2700

